
OUR LADY OF 
PERPETUAL HELP

  September 2022

    This Saturday, Sept. 10,  is our annual Fall Festival.  Please come and enjoy the afternoon and evening.  
The committee has been working hard to ensure a successful event.  The dance has proved to be a great time to 
get together with not only our parish family, but the community as well.  You don’t want to miss it!!

    Even if you aren’t on the work schedule, please help out if you see a need.  It takes all of us to make this 
event go smoothly and be successful.

America Needs Fatima
Saturday, October 15, 2022

America Needs Fatima invites all to come join us in 
praying the rosary, for all of Mary’s intentions, to save 
the world from destroying itself.  Please join us at Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help on Oct. 15 at 12:00 noon.  
Potluck Lunch to follow.

● Activities start at 3:00
○ Bucket Raffles
○ Pie wheel
○ Gun Raffles
○ 50/50 Raffles

● Music by the Strat Cats at 5:00
● Food and Drinks available

Items are still 

needed for 

the Bucket 

Raffle

2022-2023 Catholic Services Appeal
Our assessment this year is $9,611  This is up 
$273 from last year.
Please try and give what you are able so this 
doesn’t have to come out of our general fund.

Guns to be raffled off:

A 6.5 Creedmoor rifle with a Weaver scope.

A Rugar 380 automatic pistol with laser.

We welcome our newest parishioner, 
Chet David Roder to our parish family.  He was 
baptized on August 21.  Chet is the son of 
Logan and Tasha Roder.  His grandparents are 
Brian and Linda Gollhardt.  Chet also has a 
proud sister, Lindsey.



    A big thank you goes out to the Mike A. Roiger 
and Jeff Schmeiser families who recently put on a 
“Made to Order” breakfast on August 14th.  
Things were kind of hectic until they found their 
footing.  
    They served between 70 - 80 people and raised 
$627 for future church renovations.
    Thank you to their cooks and wait staff:  Laura, 
April, James, Angela & Ashley Schmeiser.  Mike 
O., Dave & Lucy Roiger, Andrea Jochimsen and 
her sons Austin and Blake.
    Special thanks to Pat & April Schmeiser, and 
Ryan Esker and Angela Schmeiser of AR 
Agronomy LLC for donating all the food.
    They would like to invite and encourage other 
families or groups of friends to come up with 
other Family Sunday ideas.  

Things to Remember
*If you want to rent the church hall for a private event, please 

contact Bob Judnic at 715-748-5498.  Also contact Bob if you are 
holding a parish related event at church.  He is the “Keeper of the 
Calendar” and will make sure the church isn’t double-booked.

*Check out our Facebook page:  OLPH Whittlesey.  If you 
want something added, contact Megan Niggemann.

*Prayer requests - contact Jayne Haenel at 715-748-5512.  
Please also consider being added to our list to receive these prayer 
requests.  We need more people. It’s the easiest thing for us to do -  
pray.

*Sign - If you have, or know of something to be posted on 
our parish sign, contact Susie Malchow.

Our parish family is deeply saddened over the 
passing of two of our lifelong members.  Lee 
Mahner and Phyllis Fuchs were both icons in our 
parish, having received all of their sacraments here 
and being active members their whole lives.  They 
died within 2 weeks of each other.

Lee had been instrumental in our religious ed. 
program and sang in the choir for many years.  He 
also was a Eucharistic Minister and started the 
Monday evening prayer services.  

Our sympathy goes out to Robin, Wendy & 
Lyn, Rodney & Brenda and Linda & Brian on the 
death of their dad.

Phyllis was very active in the Ladies’ Sodality 
and was also the secretary of the very first Parish 
Council in our church.  She worked at every 
festival or dinner through the years.  We extend our 
sympathy to her sons Tim and Tom & Lesia Fuchs. 
We also send our sympathy to Phyllis’ sisters, 
Bonnie Fuchs and Ardath & Richard Dums.

Sympathy also goes out to Melissa & Jim 
Kraemer and their family on the passing of 
Melissa’s  dad, Greg Roraff.

We also want to send sympathy to Logan & 
Tasha Roder.  Logan recently lost his sister, 
Meagan Rohland.  

Remember, you are in our thoughts and 
prayers.

Holy Rosary Fall Festival

The Ladies Sodality meeting for September 
is changed to Monday, Sept. 19.

All ladies of the parish automatically belong.  
Please come and join us.  We are always 
looking for fresh ideas to not only improve our 
parish, but also do charitable works.

Check out our sister 

parish’s Festival!!



Parish Council Members
Russell Schilling - Chairman
Ann Harris - Vice Chairman
Jay Klemm- Secretary
Steve Brandt
Mike Roiger
Mary Niggemann
Laura Schmeiser  (Trustee)

Finance Council Members
Bob Judnic - Chairman
Nancy Imbach
Dan Sackmann
Holly Sromek
Lonnie Ulrich
Janet Haenel (Trustee)

Ladies Sodality Officers
Jayne Haenel - President
Jeanene Kelly - Vice President
Cindy Ulrich - Secretary
Melissa Kraemer - Treasurer

Religious Education Update
     We will have registration on Sept. 7th from 6:00 - 
7:00 PM in the OLPH Parish Hall. Followed by the 
Grade 11 Confirmation Student & Parent meeting at 
7:15 PM.
     Student fees this year will be $12 per student with a 
family cap of $35. Please make payment during 
registration.
     RE classes will begin on Sept. 14th.
Grades 1-5 will meet from 6:00 - 7:10 PM and grades 6 
- 11 from 7:15 - 8:30 PM.

Fall Color Tractor - Hayride
Sunday, September 25 at 9:30 AM

We will be leaving OLPH and heading out 
to the Mondeaux for a potluck style lunch.  
Please bring sandwiches, bars/cookies or chips 
to share.  Bring your own beverages.

Please contact Laura Schmeiser @ 
715-785-7349 by September 23rd if you will be 
riding on the hayrack so she knows how many 
racks are needed.  There will still be room on the 
wagons the day of the ride for anyone whose 
plans have changed and they are now able to 
come along.

Upcoming Events
Sat., Sept. 10 -  Fall Festival Dance 3:00
Wed., Sept. 14 - Opening night of Religious 
Ed. classes
Mon., Sept. 19 -  Ladies’ meeting @ 6:30
Mon., Sept. 25 -  Fall Color Tractor - Hayride
Thurs., Sept. 22  -  Finance & Parish Council 
Meetings
Mon., Oct 10 -  Ladies’ meeting @ 6:30

St. Ann’s Historical Church
St. Ann’s will be hosting their annual 

Octoberfest on October 8.
Music by Mr. Concertina starting at 3:00

Come & enjoy the German Buffet starting at 5:00.

Cemetery Update
            The landscaping in the front of the 
cemetery was recently redone.  This involved 
cleaning it out and putting in new plants 
around the trees. 
   The problem in the past was no one ever 
took responsibility to keep it maintained.  So, 
we are in need of someone who will maintain 
this area.  Check it out, it’s not a huge job, but 
something that needs to be done to keep it 
looking nice.
   If you are willing to take on this task, please 
contact Dan Haenel at 715-748-2928.

A little girl finally got to attend a wedding for the first time. While in the church, the girl asked her mother: 
“Why is the bride dressed in white?” The mother replied to the girl: “because white is the color of happiness 
and it’s the happiest day of her life today.”  After a little bit, the girl looks up at her mother and says: “But, then 
why is the groom wearing black?”



Set up
John Tlusty

Food
Nancy Imbach & Suzy Brandt

Admission Table
3:00 - 6:00  Mary Werner & Rosie Heier
6:00 - 9:00: Ron Skolaski & Garnett Hutton

Bucket Raffle
3:00 - 5:00:  Wendy Sackmann, Marge 
McDonnell & Shania Brandt
5:00 - 7:00: Wendy Sackmann, Marge 
McDonnell, Barb Wright & Shania Brandt
7:00 - 9:00: Wendy Sackmann, Marge 
McDonnell & Shania Brandt

Gun Raffle
Ron & Holly Sromek

Concession Ticket Sales
3:00 - 5:00:  Dawn Lamberty & Dan Sackmann
5:00 - 7:00:  Janet Haenel & Mary Lamberty
7:00 - 9:00:  Ron & Sharon Dassow

Pie Raffle 
3:00 - 5:00:  Nancy Bellendorf & Mike Roiger
5:00 - 7:00:  Scott & Mary Bouchard

50/50 Raffle
Steve, Luanne & Mary Fliehs

Concessions
3:00 - 5:00:  Jeanene Kelly, Myron & Barb 
Peche, Tanya Rausch
5:00 - 7:00:  Steve Brandt, Sarah Brandt, Jacob, 
Brian & Linda Gollhardt
7:00 - 9:00:  Brian & Megan Niggemann, Lonnie 
& Cindy Ulrich

Clean Up Sunday Morning
John Tlusty & crew
anyone else who can help

Many hands make light work!

Committee
3rd Year:  Nancy Imbach & Suzy Brandt
2nd Year:  Kathy Kraemer & Tanya Rausch
1st Year:  Rosemary Heier & Cindy Ulrich

We are in need of 2 people to join the committee next year.

Raffle Tickets:  Annette Tlusty
Money:  Bob Judnic
Advertising:  Susie Werner
Work Schedule:  Garnett Hutton

Fall Festival Dance - Saturday, September 10
Work Schedule

   We are looking for two people 
to go on the Fall Festival 
Committee to replace Nancy 
Imbach & Suzy Brandt.  
Remember, there are 6 people 
on the committee.  It is a rotating 
schedule with 2 new people 
coming on each year and you 
may only be on for 3 years.
   It’s always nice to have new 
ideas to keep things fresh.


